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Governor 
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January 10, 2022 

Sent via email: kstamler@nicopure.com 

Pure Laboratories, LLC (formerly Nicopure Labs, LLC) 
Mr. Kenneth Stamler, Vice President of Shipping and Logistics 
5909 NW 18th Drive 
Gainesville, Florida  32653 

SUBJECT: Florida Department of Environmental Protection v. Pure Laboratories, 
LLC 
OGC File No. 21-0973 
DEP Facility ID: FLD 054 061 049 

Dear Mr. Stamler:  

Enclosed is a copy of the executed Consent Order to resolve Case Number 21-0973. 

The effective date of this Order is January 10, 2022, and all time frames will be referenced from this 
date. 

As a reminder, a Consent Order is a binding legal document and was voluntarily entered into by both 
parties.   

Should you have any questions concerning the Consent Order, please contact Bonnie Bradshaw at        
(904) 256-1638, or via e-mail at Bonnie.Bradshaw@FloridaDEP.gov. Your continued
cooperation in the matter is appreciated.

Sincerely, 

James R. Maher, PE 
Assistant Director 

Enclosure: Executed Consent Order 

ec: FDEP-OGC: Lea Crandall, Agency Clerk 
FDEP-NED: Arlene Wilkinson, DEP_NED 



January 6, 2022 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF 

Environmental Protection 

Northeast District 

8800 Baymeadows Way West, Suite 100 

Jacksonville, Florida 32256 

Sent electronically to: kstnmler@nicopure.co11L 

Pure Laboratories, LLC (formerly Nicopure Labs, LLC) 
Mr. Kenneth Stamler, Vice President of Shipping and Logistics 
5909 NW 18 th Drive 
Gainesville, Florida 32653 

SUBJECT: Department of Environmental Protection v. Pure Laboratories, LLC 
OGC File No.: 21-0973 

EPA/DEP ID: FLD 054 061 049 

Dear Mr. Stamler: 

Ron DeSantls 

Governor 

Jeanette Nunez 

Lt. Governor 

Shawn Hamilton 

Secretary 

The State of Florida Department of Environmental Protection (''Department") finds that Pure 
Laboratories, LLC ("Respondent") did not mark one satellite and two central hazardous waste 
accumulation containers with an indication of the hazards of the contents, did not conduct 
weekly inspections of two hazardous waste central accumulation areas, did not label two 
containers as '·hazardous waste," did not label two containers of hazardous waste with the 
accumulation start date, had a small quantity of hazardous waste accumulating in a spill pallet 
under a hazardous waste accumulation container, did not have all the required emergency 
equipment in t\.vo areas, did not submit a Quick Reference Guide to emergency responders when 
the Contingency Plan was amended and did not amend the Contingency Plan when the list of 
emergency coordinators changed. This is in violation of the rules and statutes cited in the 
attached Warning Letter (WL2 I- I 79). Before sending this letter, the Department requested that 
the Respondent undertake certain actions to resolve the violations. These actions have since been 
completed. However, due to the nature or the violations, the Respondent remains subject to civil 
penalties. The Respondent is also responsible for costs incurred by the Department during the 
investigation of this matter. 

The Department's Offer 

Based on the violations described above. the Department is seeking $5,321.00 in civil penalties 
and $500.00 for costs and expenses the Department has incurred in investigating this matter, 
which amounts to a total of $5,821.00. The civil penalty in this matter includes one violation of 
$2,000.00 or more. 







10th January 

January 10, 2022






























